College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, April 14, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Leverett Smith, Barbara Williams

Management:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Kevin Pratt

Guests:
Tim Clow, Susan Lamb, Judy Pearson, John Wade

Absent:
Judy Mays, Rose Orpilla, Ron Weston, Ashlee Walker 

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  All familiar faces.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was changed to accommodate John Wade to present his item first:  7c. Marketing and Community Relations Committee - Selling Advertising Space on Campus, as he has another meeting to attend within the hour.  The Council agreed to the change.  

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM March 9, 2005: - Minutes were approved.

7c.  Marketing and Community Relations Committee - Selling Advertising on Campus:  John Wade made a presentation showing a sample of the quarterly sports calendars done by an outside publicity agency for our various sports programs with several ads from various vendors strategically placed on the poster around the actual schedule of games.  John discovered that these vendors were paying exorbitant prices for their ads and we were receiving a nominal check in return from the agency.  John recommends a change in our advertising procedures and choosing vendors to display their advertising banners around campus, specifically our sports facilities.  John emphasized that the signage would be removable at will so if there is an event in the gym, the banner may be easily removed and then replaced after the event.  There was some discussion about the kinds of vendors we do not want to see on our campus and the policy of going through the Communications and Advancement Office so we are careful to repeatedly ask the same vendors for money.  It was decided that the Marketing and Community Relations Committee needs to come up with some guidelines for locations on campus to place the advertising banners and report back to College Council.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Mariles reminded everyone that the Council approved all of the budget augmentation requests at the last meeting except for the Art Department.  She had sent, via e-mail, the Art Department's justification for their request.  After some caucusing by the constituency groups, it was unanimous to approve the Art Department's request for computer upgrades for the instructors' computers. 

b) Remodel - Mack distributed another revised schedule of CCC remodel projects.  Vice Chancellor Kingston has an opinion different from that of his predecessor, and it appears that the facilities plan is moving in the direction of the plan developed by Council in 2001, under the leadership of the tBP architecture.  It was decided that the process originally developed and approved by the Council for the approval of Measure A projects will be adhered.  The Cabinet will review the facilities plan and make recommendations to the council on changes to that plan after working with the vice chancellor.  McKinley will review architectural plans of the High Tech Center, Library and the Student Services Building at the next Council meeting.  Temporary locations for reprographics and other functions housed in the library must also be determined.  

The Humanities Building will not be demolished because according to the vice chancellor, it's one of the most structurally sound buildings on campus.  His recommendation is that the building be retained and equipped with new HVAC.  Use as classroom or other space needs to be determined.

Construction will begin in the library in the fall, and the plan is for the library to move this summer.  A plan will be developed as soon as possible to notify faculty and students about the move and the services that will and will not be available.  Included in the plan will also be alternatives for services that are important to faculty and students.  

The President's Cabinet will develop and present a plan for food service delivery since the SA will be used as the library.  The plan will be presented at the next Council meeting.  The RFP (Request for Proposals) has been announced.  Vendors will be selected in the next few weeks.

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Posting What We Believe and Missions Statements - Mack brought in a sample of our mission, values and what we believe statements appended to poster board.  He asked the Council for its opinion, if we needed to post all of these statements since we agreed to post our mission and what we believe statements as part of our accreditation report.  The Council agreed that it was too much information to be posted in one place for everyone to read.  Helen brought in samples from Solano and Moorpark Colleges.  The Council agreed to condense the information and mimic Moorpark's poster of their mission statement.  Our poster will only include our mission and belief statements.  

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) How to follow-up on ACD Dialogue - Helen said the Executive Staff decided to do a follow up to the nine students featured at All College Day in August 2004 as well as a follow up dialogue on Measures Effectiveness that was initiated at All College Day in January 2005.  Tim said this dialogue is important in keeping with accreditation standards.  Helen also reported we are in our fourth year of our strategic plan and need to begin planning for the next five years.  Some of the items that need to be addressed in the new strategic plan is the update of our facilities plan, program review, student learning outcomes, and budget development.  We have processes for all of these items but now they all need to be integrated into one document.   The President's Cabinet and Executive Staff have a joint meeting scheduled for May 12th to begin developing an integrated planning process.  Tim said we still need to keep in mind that we need to grow five percent next year.  Carol mentioned the meeting in Oakland on August 27th, sponsored by the State Chancellor's Office, to discuss the system wide strategic plan.

b) Cell Phone Use Policy - This request grows out of a desire of instructors to deal with one of several disruptive classroom behaviors.  It was decided that half day would be devoted to the discussion of a uniform way of letting students know the behavior expected of them at All College Day.

8.  OTHER:   none

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  John Christensen - Job Fair, April 20th, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., quad

Helen - Retirement Dinner, April 29th, 5:30 p.m., Mira Vista Country Club, 14 retirees this year

Melody - Likha Filipino Dance Ensemble, April 15th, 8:00 p.m., Knox Center

Gigi - Unity Day, Talent Show, April 20th, 12:00 to 1:00 p.m., amphitheatre

ASU Elections, April 20th

Celebrating Cultures Fashion Show, April 27th, 12:00 to 1:00 p.m., Three Seasons

Barbara Williams - Business club field trip to Pacific Stock Exchange, April 23rd

Susan - Crab Feed - April 23rd, 7:00 p.m., gym

10.  NEXT MEETING:  May 11, 2005

11.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

